
  September 22, 2011

Worker Misclassification

 

 
The Internal Revenue Service has announced a new program to help employers resolve misclassification of employees.  
The program is voluntary and is designed to be simple and involve a low cost to the employer. 
 
To be eligible, an employer:  

 Must have consistently treated workers as non-employees.  
 Must have filed required Forms 1099 for the misclassified workers for the past three years.  
 Must not be currently under audit by any federal or state agency concerning classification of the workers in question.  

 
To participate in the program, the employer files Internal Revenue Service Form 8952. The employer should file the form at 
least 60 days before changing its classification of the workers in question. 
 
If an employer's application is accepted, it must pay an amount approximating just over one percent of the wages paid to the 
reclassified workers during the past year. The employer will not owe interest or penalties and the Internal Revenue Service will 
not audit the employer's payroll tax returns related to the workers in question for earlier years. However, the employer will, for 
the first three years of participating in the program, be subject to a six-year statute of limitations on payroll taxes, rather than 
the usual three-year statute of limitations.  
 

IRS Circular 230 Notice 
Internal Revenue Service regulations state that only a formal opinion that meets specific requirements can be used to avoid tax 
penalties. Any tax advice in this communication is not intended or written to be used, and cannot be used by a taxpayer, for the 
purpose of avoiding penalties that may be imposed on the taxpayer, because it does not meet the requirements of a formal 
opinion.  
 

 

 

 
For more information, please contact an attorney in the Armstrong Teasdale Tax Department: 

 

 

 

Robert L. Jackson / 314.342.8076 
rjackson@armstrongteasdale.com

Daniel J. Cooper / 314.259.4715 
dcooper@armstrongteasdale.com 

Guy Schmitz / 314.259.4738  
gschmitz@armstrongteasdale.com 

Scott E. Hunt / 314.342.4145  
shunt@armstrongteasdale.com  

Larry M. Sewell / 314.342.8020  
lsewell@armstrongteasdale.com

John E. Dooling, Jr. / 314.259.4743 
jdooling@armstrongteasdale.com 

Jonathan W. Igoe / 314.342.8019  
jigoe@armstrongteasdale.com 

Joseph D. Demko / 314.342.4143 
jdemko@armstrongteasdale.com 

Christopher J. Anderson / 816.472.3117 
canderson@armstrongteasdale.com 

Jill M. Palmquist / 314.552.6635 
jpalmquist@armstrongteasdale.com 
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Unsubscribe from our mailing list 

Don't miss Armstrong Teasdale's news and updates — please add 
armstrongteasdale@armstrongteasdale.com to your contact list or address book. 

  

This alert is offered as a service to clients and friends of Armstrong Teasdale LLP and is intended as an informal summary of certain recent legislation, cases, 
rulings and other developments. This alert does not constitute legal advice or a legal opinion and is not an adequate substitute for the advice of counsel. 

 
ADVERTISING MATERIAL: COMMERCIAL SOLICITATIONS ARE PERMITTED BY THE MISSOURI RULES OF PROFESSIONAL CONDUCT 

BUT ARE NEITHER SUBMITTED TO NOR APPROVED BY THE MISSOURI BAR OR THE SUPREME COURT OF MISSOURI. 
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